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● Registration for Next School Year
○ 625 students currently registered for the French Immersion program
○ 30 students registered for the REAL program
○ Early Education will have 3 sections (student enrollment count not determined at

this time)

● New Principal for Ecole Broxton Park School 2023-2024
○ Linnaea Anderson

● Gr. 9 Quebec Trip - What a success! Trip went very smoothly and the students
thoroughly enjoyed the trip. Now we are working on our promo video with updated
photos before calling a parent info night for the 2024 ÉBPS & ÉMHS Quebec Trip.

● DELF - All grade 8 students completed their international French proficiency exam at the
end of April. Many students came out of the exam quite confident that they did well
which is a great sign. We should be receiving the results sometime at the end of June.
Printed certificates will be either handed to the students or mailed out to students
depending on when we receive them.

● French Immersion student delegation attended a PSD School Board meeting on April
11th. Our selected students represented Broxton Park School very well and we
appreciate their participation.

● Spring Concerts organized by Mme. Iampen and Mme. Brophy was great. Many parents
were in the crowds throughout the afternoon or evening performances. All the students
performed really well.

● Today was the first of a few sessions for our Indigenous Education Holistic Learning
Framework working committee. We discussed how ÉBPS can not only continue to
celebrate Indigenous culture through key dates or events but also how we can better
incorporate it through our daily learning activities. For example, in many Indigenous
communities, certain styles of teaching and learning are used more frequently such as
storytelling, connecting to real-life experiences, and experiential learning or land-based
learning. The intent of this work is to set a standard or foundation for all learners,



students, teaching staff, and community to have a starting point in taking the right steps
forward. More work to come from this. Also, we are in the process of organizing our
celebrations for Indigenous Cultural month. More details to come.

● First two grade 6 and 9 PAT written parts have been completed this week. The vast
majority of students chose to write using Chromebooks and all went well with this
process. With that being said, we are beginning the process of End of Year
assessments in all grade levels. Early years have Alberta Ed assessments to complete
while the older grades have typical literacy and numeracy assessments that we have
been doing for the past few years.

● Our teaching staff in grades K-6 have and will continue to be involved in various
divisional professional development opportunities for new curriculum implementation.
K-3 has been already working with the new Math and English Languages Arts and
Literature (only grade 3) this year. Next year, K-3 will be adding French Language Arts
and Literature and Science while 4-6 will be beginning with ELAL and Math. Social
studies has not been confirmed about a start date however we presume September
2024.

● The Fee Schedule for the 2023-2024 school year will only have one change at this point.
○ Cultural Fee will be increased from $10/per student to $15/per student due to

additional cultural events occurring throughout the school year.


